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Measure Makes the Theft of Dogs or Cats A Felony

The New York State Senate today passed a bill to help prevent the theft of pets by increasing

the penalties for committing the crime. The bill, (S.946) would make stealing a licensed dog or

cat a felony and takes into account the monetary and emotional value of a pet.

According to the American Kennel Club’s database of customer and media reports, there is a

continuing trend of pet thefts in the United States, with a 49 percent increase in the number

of pets reported stolen in the first seven months of 2011 as compared to 2010.

Law enforcement often takes limited action on reported thefts of dogs and cats because

currently in New York, the dollar value of stolen property needed to qualify for felony

larceny is $1,000. It is often very difficult to establish the value of a dog or cat, particularly

when the animal is not recovered. Even when the stolen dog or cat is a pedigree, it is still

difficult to place a dollar amount on the animal because lineage is only one factor to be

considered when estimating value. This bill would change existing law to include the theft of

pets as grand larceny, making the crime a class E felony.

The bill will be sent to the Assembly.
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